South Coast Cactus and Succulent Society meeting January 10, 1982; at 1;30 p.m. at the South Coast Botanic Garden 26300 Crenshaw Blvd.
Palos Verdes Peninsula

BOARD MEETING for all committee chairmen and interested club members will be held February 14, 1982 at 12:00 noon, preceeding our regularly scheduled February meeting.

PROGRAM: Member Doug Rawcliffe, who dazzled us with his views of the ancient Mayan civilization back in September, will present a program about photographing cactus and succulents.

PLANT OF THE MONTH: Tips on how to care for that plant you received for the holidays will be presented.

Don't forget to BRING IN BRAGGING PLANTS!

REFRESHMENTS for our January meeting will be provided by Mary Crawford, Pat Hughes, Gladys Axcell, as well as Beverly and Frank Denison.

LAST CALL FOR MEMBERSHIP DUES to be turned into Norma Holley if you want to be included inour club's 1982 roster. She must receive your remittance (\$5.00 for a single membership) by January 15, 1982.

LAST MONTH: The club celebrated the holiday season with a festive party featuring a wonderful luncheon buffet with food provided by members. A gift exchange took place, there was a surprise raffle, and many members took the opportunity to see the club's display for "Holiday in the Gardens".

A warm thankyou goes out to all the thoughtful club members who contributed to the club's display for "Holiday in the Gardens". It couldn't have been successful with out you. The club also wishes to extend congratulations to member Rosalind Hancock who acted as Chairman of "Holiday in the Gardens" for a beautifully decorated and festive exhibition.

NEWS FLASH!! Good news regarding our development of a permanent cactus garden was revealed at our December meeting by Frank Denison. Chevron has come through with a grant! The grant amounting to \$5000.00 will be presented in one complete sum, rather than the proposed division which had been expected. Many thanks goes to Frank Denison for his full support behind obtaining this forth coming grant. Special thanks also goes to Stan Oleson and Ed Hancock for all the hard work and time that they have put in on the ground work for developing this project. And many thanks goes to all those wonderful committed club members who have worked very hard physically moving donated plants. Much work still lies ahead but it now looks very hopeful that 1982 will be our year for establishing a permanent cactus garden. More details and an update will be given at our January meeting.

ANNOUNCEMENTS: On January 17th Rockwell International in Downey (located at 12241 Lakewood Blvd.) is having an open house. A full size wooden mockup of the space shuttle ship #3 that is under construction will be on view and Astronauts Engle and Truly will be featured speakers.

More details regarding times will be given at our meeting for those who are interested in attending.

WHAT PLANTS HAVE YOU STARTED FOR OUR JUNE PLANT SALE?! You may think that it is to early to start your rooting but it isn't! Your donated plants need time to grow!!

SOUTH COAST
CACTUS AND SUCCULENT SOCIETY